## The Peeler Family

## Maintenance for Missions, Ministries and Local Churches

April 2004

Dear Praying Friends,

We have been able to present our work in several more churches this month and the Lord is showing Himself faithful to meet our needs. We want to thank Him for a new supporting church. Our support is continuing to come up and we are truly thankful to the Lord for this. As I have the opportunity to help in churches, it is always more of a help to me than to them. Please pray that the Lord will give us places to be of service. I think that one of the great blessings of our ministry has been to be able to minister to churches and missionaries while we are on deputation. Most missionaries don't have this opportunity.

Our calendar is filling up for the summer months and the need to have funds in our travel fund is growing. Please pray with us about this. I want to share a blessing with you that really expresses God's faithfulness. We had planned to go to Georgia and help a church there with some AC work. We didn't have all the travel funds we needed. The day before we were to leave, a couple from our newest supporting church sent us a card with a check that was enough to cover our expenses. The card said they wanted us to use this for our travel or trailer fund. God moved on their hearts before we even knew we had a need. He then arranged for the check to arrive just in time to meet that need. Praise the Lord for His goodness! He is never late!

We want to take a moment to announce the marriage of our daughter, Diana to James Bradley Bagwell. They were married on March 19, 2004 and are living in Pickens, SC. Please keep them in your prayers as they seek to establish a home that would honor the Lord. Also pray that we will be a help and an encouragement to them.

We would ask you to remember our ongoing prayer requests as well. Please pray that the Lord will bring in the needed support each month and also for funds to buy a small trailer to live in as we help ministries and missionaries. We are also praying about a trip to Ghana, Africa next year if the Lord allows. I will give more details about this as they become available.

Thanks to all who have written to us. We love to hear from you.

In His Service,

Jack of Melinda

Jack and Melinda

Address: 120 Folkstone Court, Easley, SC 29640 E-mail: jackmpeeler@yahoo.com